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2009 RMLL AGM
Executive Director Report
2009 was a whirlwind Season. When the new Executive met in mid February, we were at least 4 weeks behind and in the midst of trying to catch up we implemented a new process and system for scheduling. Just as scheduling came to an end, we implemented a new website. Throughout the Season as issues came up, we documented many of these items with the intent of coming up with alternate methods of handling in the 2010 Season.  We held our Executive Planning Meeting in late September and the issues throughout the Season formed our very aggressive meeting Agenda.

As the 2009 playing Season was winding down, we continued to work with the ALA to come up with revised processes to eliminate duplication of work by our teams in the 2010 Season. Streamlining our processes led us to move towards a paperless environment and for the 2010 Season we have been able to eliminate all the RMLL Forms and will use the RMLL System as the data source for player and bench personnel information. Our teams would no longer be required to enter roster and bench personnel information into multiple systems.
We started to work on revising our RMLL Bylaws and Regulations and will continue working on our Regulations throughout the upcoming months and documenting items which may require changes to our Bylaws at the 2010 AGM.

Although our target was to re-invoice the ALRA Assigning and Travel Fees by the end of August this year, with a lot of work, by Darryl Ducharme (ALRA) and Lisa Smith, we came close. The invoices were sent to the teams at the beginning of October which is the earliest these invoices have been sent since the process was first implement in 2007. The target date for 2010 is the end of August. 

The most time consuming aspect the Executive Director role is the collection of outstanding invoices and the constant reminders required for information after deadlines have come and gone. Hopefully, both of these items will be less of issue in the 2010 Season.

Thank you to Lisa Smith, ALA, for all her help and her valuable “words of wisdom” which immensely helped with the 2009 RMLL Season.

 
Christine Thielen
Executive Director, RMLL

